Beautification Committee Agenda items for December 11, 2018

## **OPENING**

Roll call—Welcome Peter and Jackie back

Minutes—Kimmeron, unless city clerk present

Treasury— Kimmeron. Is Kimeron notified when our expenses are paid, for example, Christmas expenses, gardening rehabilitation projects from Gonzales?

CHRISTMAS report 2018 —Kimmeron

Kudos. Fishing and boating funding of starfish brackets and coconut path way. Thanks to Gerrard and public works crew and Joey Raspe Who helped us get funding and strung Coconut pathway garden lights. Janie thanked Fishing and Boating officially at Their meeting last Friday. The city also sent a letter of thanks which was read.

**BEAUTIFICATION AWARD— Sande** 

GARDENING AND LANDSCAPING UPDATES

Carol Gross and Janie groomed and mulched Seventh Street parking lot center circle garden.

Carol Gross rehabbed Bocci garden. I have asked for water check update there. Carol also groomed and replanted some vinca at entrance to City Hall.

Luis Gonzalez finished plantings at Monument garden in time for boat parade. I have seen no bill yet.

Jackie Topolski groomed, planted vinca and mulched Seventh Street side of the waterfall garden. Have asked for water check.

## **BEYOND** the Beautification Committee

Sodding and tree planting (Trees from golf course that public works planted in containers at public works garage last summer) at Sunset Park. City provided tractor. There were 46 volunteers from around the city.

Re-sodding at retention basin between Seventh and Eighth Street at Shelter Bay was completed. New plantings at Paul Coles corner was completed. Janies Design and plant choices were used for the garden. This was not a Beautification Committee project. Ron Sutton watered the sod and the garden with a borrowed water tank from a construction company in Key West. He said that continued watering by using the city's small portable water tank would commence.

The Areca hedge at the sewer plant and boat trailer parking commenced on Saturday. Janie's helped with plant choices. Esteban planted green button woods voluntarily.

Janie submitted pictures with by-lines to the Beeline for the December issue. Three pictures were used. In January's Beeline the Mayor and Susan DeNeale helping at the tiki hut garden will be in. Other suggestions are welcome.

Janie made an update presentation to the KCB commission two weeks como. it was well Accepted.

## **NEW FOCUS**

What's Your Hurry Parkway—Irrigation needed to begin the project.

Last Park rehabilitation. Irrigation needed for project to begin.

April asked me about the hedge at East Ocean first-Street. It needs to be trimmed back and cleaned out and fertilized from Irma. Mike and Sarah asked about it earlier. Is that an in-house project or deferred to Gonzalez?

Citywide fertilizing and mulching happens once a year. It usually happens after hurricane season.

**NEXT MEETING SET-UP**